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SUBJECT

A motion confirming the executive's appointment of Alan Mendel to the Fauntleroy ferry advisory committee.
SUMMARY
The proposed motion woud confirm the executive’s appointment of Alan Mendel to fill a partial term expiring August 31, 2014, on the Fauntleroy ferry advisory committee (FAC). Mr. Mendel resides in council district eight.
BACKGROUND
The Fauntleroy FAC is comprised of three members who serve four year terms.  

FACs were established by RCW 47.60.310 in order to provide local representation for the Washington Station Department of Transportation in, “soliciting and obtaining expressions from local community groups in order to be properly informed as to problems being experienced within the area served by the Washington state ferries.”  RCW 47.60.310 calls for the legislative authorities of counties that contain ferry terminals to appoint ferry advisory committees for each terminal area in each county.
ANALYSIS
RCW 47.60.310 requires that 1) at least one person appointed to each FAC represent frequent users of the ferry system, and 2) that each member reside near the terminal that the advisory committee represents.  According to his application, Mr. Mendel meets both of these qualifications.  Further, he has prior experience serving as a citizen advisor regarding the state ferry system, as he previously served for seven years on the Vashon Island FAC and served on the FAC Executive Council.  He was a prior Chair or Co-Chair or those groups.
State law requires that any vacancy on a FAC be filled for the remainder of the unexpired term by the appointing authority.  The proposed ordinance would confirm the appointment of Mr. Mendel to serve out the remainder of a vacated position on the Fauntleroy FAC, the term of which will expire on August 31, 2014.
RCW 47.60.310 also states that, “not more than two members of any terminal-area committee may be from the same political party at the time of their appointment, and in a county having more than one committee, the overall party representation shall be as nearly equal as possible.”  According to Rick Ybarra, Liaison for Boards & Commissions, King County Department of Executive Services, the existing members of the Fauntleroy FAC are of different political parties, satisfying this requirement.
REASONABLENESS

This appointment supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of public engagement by expanding opportunities to seek input, listen and respond to residents.
ATTACHMENTS
1. Proposed Motion 2014-0110 (attachments available upon request)
2. Transmittal Letter dated January 15, 2104
Pursuant to K.C.C.3.04.110, which allows for confidentiality, the required Financial Disclosure Statements have been distributed to Council members only. 
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